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                             DRAFT
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

December 2, 2015
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:04 p.m.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Rhonda Wilson, Tanya Major, Corey Yates, Susan Gattis, Geraldine Mack, and Sonja Warden.  Assistant principals BJ Henry and Dawne Swank, and guest, Travis Thompson, were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 15-24 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Tanya Major seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the November 11, 2015 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 15-25 – Corey Yates made a motion to accept the November 11, 2015 Regular Session minutes.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the November financial report, including line item report for miscellaneous and contingency, and activity budget.  These reports were dated November 1-30, 2015 and were submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 15-26 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to accept the November financial report and activity budget.  Corey Yates seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. KYA Report:  Mr. Smallwood asked Mr. Travis Thompson, KYA Sponsor, to report on this year’s KYA trip.  Mr. Thompson reported that 68 EHS students attended KYA this year where they presented five bills: (1) Require every high school student to take financial literacy prior to graduation; (2) Require senior citizens to retake driver’s examination; (3) Make Kentucky a renewable energy state; (4) Eliminate the 5-year record reset on DUI’s (which received Outstanding Bill and; (5) Increase cigarette tax to fund veteran’s benefits.  Elizabethtown High School was named a Delegation of Excellence. 
B. College and Career Readiness Update to include Results from our 1st Round of COMPASS Math Testing:  Mr. Smallwood reported that as of this date, 61% of our seniors are College Ready, which is 111 out of 182 students.  Mr. Hanson, EHS Guidance Counselor, administered the COMPASS math test to 48 seniors the week prior to Thanksgiving and 37 of those students passed.  Mr. Smallwood discussed Mr. Hayes role in getting these students ready for this exam.  The second round of COMPASS testing will take place at the end of March.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  
A. Policy Review – SBDM Policy 2.09 – Grade Combining: Mr. Smallwood asked Mrs. Butler to review the changes made to this policy as discussed at the November meeting.  1st reading of this policy was undertaken by the Council.  Consensus was reached to accept.  
B. Safety Team Update:  Mr. Smallwood reported that Tim Cleary, SRO, was continuing to take the necessary steps to establish the Safety Team.  So far, he has emailed our teachers asking them to nominate students that they feel would be interested in taking part in this program.  Mr. Smallwood also reported that Chase Greenwell, Social Studies teacher, has taken responsibility for the Flag Corps.  
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Emergency Management Training Dates: February 11 & 12 and Surveillance System Upgrade: Ms. Swank gave each Council member a handout detailing the Crisis Management Plan which includes the evacuation plan, map of the school, types of evacuations, evacuation sites, universal emergency procedures, as well as plans and procedures for lockouts and lockdowns. She will attend the Emergency Management Training on February 11 & 12, 2016 where the role and responsibilities of the Elizabethtown Police Department and the Kentucky State Police in crisis situations will be discussed, as well as many other crisis management topics.  Ms. Swank also reported that the Elizabethtown Board of Education has provided funding to upgrade our security system.  Part of this upgrade will include a new server for the entire district and new cameras to be placed strategically throughout the building, the athletic complex, and on the campus.  
B. CSIP (Comprehensive School Improvement Plan): Ms. Henry reviewed the CSIP handout including our Goals Summary.  The Council will review the finalized CSIP for approval at a future meeting. 
C. Review of Important December Dates:  Mr. Smallwood discussed the many events taking place at EHS during the month of December.  These include: Student Council movie night, EHS Band Concert, EHS Chorus Winter Concert, SAT December 5th, ACT December 12th, Financial Aid Parent Night, and the final exam schedule.  
V. PERSONNEL:  NONE
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for January 6, 2016.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 15-27 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 5:39 p.m.  Sonja Warden seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
